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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

www.nebcalerts.com 
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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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small campfires permitted 
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email to sec@hudsonshope.ca 
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The Hudson's Hope 
Swimming Pool  

will not be opening 
in May. 

 
 

Check our website 
www.hudsonshope.ca and our 

facebook page for any  
updates as we navigate 

through trying times with 
COVID-19. 
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REFER A  
FRIEND 

 

ENTER YOUR BALLOT AT THE DISTRICT OFFICE 
FOR ANOTHER CHANCE AT THE DRAW. 

YOUR NAME: 
 

___________________________________ 
 

HAS REFERED 
 

___________________________________ 

Open only to the residents of Hudson’s Hope and local referrals. 

 

Hudson’s Hope Fire Rescue and  
The District of Hudson’s Hope  

are giving away  
 

ONE WEEK OF CAMPING THAT COMES WITH NEW 
CAMPING CHAIRS AND A COOLER OF GOODIES! 

 

How to Win: 
1. If you have already signed up for the 

North East Emergency & Public Alerts 
then your name has already been en-
tered. 

2. If you have NOT signed up for the Alerts, 
then sign up by visiting 
www.nebcalerts.com and we will enter 
your name automatically. 

3. Refer a Friend and if they SIGN up 

then you will get you name entered 
again!!  

 

Each referral gets you an Entry.  
 

Complete the “Referral” form below and drop 
it off at the District Office or email us your 
referrals to office2@hudsonshope.ca 
 

Resident with the most  
Referrals will win a  
Table Top Heater. 

www.nebcalerts.com 
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DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 

 

Online reservations for municipal 
campgrounds can be made starting on 

May 1st at 9:00 am at 
www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

You will need to purchase your  
“Resident Season Camping Pass”  

prior to making reservations to receive  
your discounted amounts.  

 

To purchase a “Resident Season Camping 
Pass” you can call or email us at 250-783
-9901 or office2@hudsonshope.ca. Your 
pass will be mailed to you and the code 

given to you via email or over the phone. 
You can either send a cheque in the mail 

or wait until the Office is re-opened to 
make your payment. 

 

Please note that refunds will be given if 
the Campgrounds do not open. 

ARE YOU READY FOR  
CAMPING SEASON? 

Daily Fee per unit: $20.00 
Extra units in an occupied site: $15.00 
Season Pass (residents only): $200.00 

7 Night Punch Card: $100.00 
Firewood is $5.00 per bundle 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Online Reservations: $20.00 per night 
Plus a $6.00 reservation fee per night to  

a maximum of $18.00 per booking. 

http://www.hudsonshope.ca
mailto:office2@hudsonshope.ca
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 24 calls for service between March 18th to 
April 20th. 15 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers be-
tween the above dates. Though police across the province have slowed down 
with the traffic enforcement for safety protocols during this Covid-19 pandem-
ic, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP are still making presence patrols and conducting 
stops for high priority traffic offences as much as possible. The construction 
zones along Hwy 29 are still in effect, being many of these projects are still    
being conducted. Fines for speeding in a construction zone range from $196 - 
$253 (3 points), and fines for vehicles exceeding 41kms/hr over the posted 
speed limit will result in fines ranging between $368 to $483 (3 points) with a 
7 day impound of the vehicle. Please obey the construction zone signs as they 
are in place for the safety of the workers in those areas.  
 
If there are any concerns in regard to observed traffic related issues, please 
contact and advise the local detachment.  
 
On March 20th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a theft from a 
construction site along Hwy 29 where a light tower trailer was stolen from the 
site. A grey Chevrolet truck pulling a similar light trailer was observed leaving 
the area by a crew member but no suspects have been identified at this time.  
 
On March 24th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a stolen quad 
from a work site along Farrell Creek Rd., near Harasymyk Rd. This ATV is de-
scribed as a camo coloured Yamaha 700.  
 
On March 26th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a break and enter 
into some utility trailers at a work site along Farrell Creek Rd. Due to these 
trailers being mostly empty and scheduled for removal, the only items that 
were reported to have been stolen were some cable materials.  
 
On March 26th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of three stranded 
snowmobilers in the Dunlevy area. It was reported that these non-local individ-
uals had driven down a drainage chute to gain access to a lake but were unable 
to get back out and they were not prepared to stay the night being a snow 
storm was incoming the same night. Communications from these individuals 
was able to be transmitted and received via an Inreach GPS device and police 
were able to acquire GPS coordinates whereas Search and Rescue was called 
out. A long search was conducted that continued throughout the night into the 
following morning where then a helicopter had to be called in to rescue the 
three individuals. All three were rescued and no one suffered any major inju-
ries.  
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On April 16th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a suspicious fire 
along Hwy 29 near the Lynx Creek RV park. Construction crews on site stated 
that they were able to extinguish the fire but believed that it had been inten-
tionally set as that they did not have any active burns at this time. No suspects 
were observed.  
 
The Hudson’s Hope Fire department has been attending several calls in the past 
few weeks for open and or suspicious fires that could have caused detrimental 
safety concerns for the town. We are asking the community to review all the 
updated fire bans and information being that fuel conditions are very dry and 
even a small fire can spread quickly in our current conditions.  
 
At this time, with the exception of small, contained campfires, ALL burning    
activities throughout the province are prohibited.  
 
Please call 9-1-1 immediately if you see a fire or smoke. Reporting fires quickly 
reduces the likelihood that property or critical infrastructures will be damaged, 
and reduces the risk to residents and responders.  
 
Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact 

the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through 

Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for     

advice on submitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  

Cst. Erich SCHMIDT 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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SILVER WILLOW COURT 
 

We are taking applications for a new tenant in our 
Silver Willow Court. This is a non-smoking, independ-
ent living facility for a tenants 55 years and older.  
 

Each unit has a bedroom, bathroom, kitchen with a 
living room. There is a laundry facility on site, and a 
storage area in the basement. Pets are   allowed with 
board & administrator’s approval.  
 

We can forward the application to you by email or by 
snail mail. We welcome all applications to be emailed 
to swc@pris.ca for review. Normally we would wel-
come applicants to bring the application in person but 
we are trying to minimize contact until this virus is 
not a threat.  
 

If you would like more information, you are welcome 
to phone our administrator during her office hours: 
Tuesday and Thursday from 10-2 at 250-783-5521. 

SILVER WILLOW COURT 

Operated by the  
Hudson’s Hope Health 

Care & Housing Society. 
 

10104 Ellis Crescent 
Phone: 250 783 5521 
Email: swc@pris.ca 

 

Independent Living Units 

mailto:swc@pris.ca
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary

April 6-9, 2020 
 

Anthony Quibell 
Anna Needham 
Tereza Schenk 

Julia Wiens  
Billie Naisby 
Katie Norton 
Zack Deitner 

April 14-17, 2020 
 

Lexi Siemens 
Hunter Koehn-King 

Jacob Potter 
Katrina McConnell 

Izzy Hart,  
Luna Weder 

Madelyn Aldridge 
Damian Aldridge 
Scott Needham 
Kayla Stuber 
Vina Novin 

Pasco Weder 
Zack Deitner 
Eva Schenk 

Gideon Deardorff 
Bella Lucas-Jarnagin 

April 20-24, 2020 
 

Aubrey Gunderson 
Lincoln Cryderman 

Annabelle Zandbergen 
Torah Fieber 
Karl Cowan 
Claire Gilliss 
Aila White 

Thatcher Mercereau 
Tad Simpson 
Nolan Scott 

Vayda -Mae Herbison 
Jaydon Scott 

Mackenzie Koehn-King 
Stella Matchett 

Halle Beebe 
Tristan Beam 

Madison Beebe 
Sheigh Siemens 
James Redekop 
Cassidy Reschke 

Jessa Deitner 
Haden Feiber 
Josh Deitner 

Student of the Week Awards 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
To say that the past three weeks has been “interesting” would be a seri-
ous understatement. I would like to extend tremendous applause to our 
teachers, support staff, and parents for the incredible work, flexibility, 
and positive attitudes as we have endeavored to support our children 

during this change in educational approach. It has been truly inspirational 
to see how well everyone has adapted. We have had a lot of positive 

feedback regarding time being spent with family, enjoying the outdoors, 
hands on learning, and the importance of being responsible citizens.  

Thank you staff and parents for your commitment!    
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District Office  
Temporarily Closed 

 
Effective March 20, 2020, the District of Hudson’s Hope Office closed to the public 
as a precautionary measure to help with “flatten the curve” efforts for dealing with 
the COVID-19 Pandemic. 
 

Please note that we are still in the District Office working and Public Works staff 
will still be out working in the community; however, as a result of the closure, 
there will be some impacts to service as we are temporarily eliminating face-to-
face contact. Please refer to the list below. We apologize for any inconvenience 
caused by the temporary closure. If you have any questions, please contact our 
office at: Telephone: 250-783-9901 or Email: district@hudsonshope.ca . 
 

Impact on District Services 
 

Fire Protection Services 

• No Change – Continue to call 911. 
 

ICBC (Automobile Insurance) 

• Insurance renewals can be processed over the telephone or through email. 

• General questions can be taken over the telephone and through email. 

• Processing vehicle transfers or obtaining new vehicle license plates CAN be accom-
modated over the phone and through email.  

• Driver’s licenses can be temporarily renewed by calling ICBC’s Driver Licensing 
Call Centre at 1-800-950-1498.  

 

Animal Control 

• For dog licenses or dog impoundment, please call or email us. 

• For general questions, please call or email us. 
 

Residential Water Stations 

• Tokens can be picked up at the District Office. You must call ahead to place your   
order. 

• Tokens will be left outside in a sealed envelope. 

• You can either send in a cheque or wait until the Office is re-opened to make your 
payment. 

• Please note that the District may be limiting the number of tokens that can be 
purchased at any one time. 

 

Property Taxes / Home Owners Grant  

• For general questions, please call or email us. 

• If the closure continues for a lengthier period, we will send out instructions for 
online payment availability if you do not wish to pay by cheque. 

Utility Payments 

• For general questions, please call or email us. 

mailto:district@hudsonshope.ca
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• If the closure continues for a lengthier period, we will send out instructions for 

online payment availability if you do not wish to pay by cheque. 
 

Burn Permits 

• Contact the Office by telephone or email. 
 

Cemetery  

• Contact the Office by telephone or email with any questions. 
 

During the COVID-19 Pandemic, we are committed to ensuring that we communi-
cate with you on a regular basis through PSA’s, the District’s website and Face-
book page, and may expand this list to include the North East BC Emergency and 
Public Alert system - please sign up for this if you have not already do so.    
 

THIS INFORMATION IS CURRENT AS OF THE DATE OF PUBLICATION. AS THE COVID-19 IS EVER CHANGING PLEASE CHECK 
OUR WEBSITE, PSA’S AND FACEBOOK FOR UPDATED INFORMATION ON SERVICES THAT THE DISTRICT OFFICE IS ABLE TO 

CONTINUE TO PROVIDE TO THE COMMUNTIY AT THIS TIME. 
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1.  Only trees purchased after January 
1, 2020, and are identified as growing 
in Zone 1, 2 or 3 are eligible for rebate. 
Shrubs and flowers will not be eligible 
for this rebate. A limited number of 
rebates are available on a first-come, 
first-serve basis.  
 
2. Each rebate is a maximum 
of $50. If the price is below 
$50, the rebated amount will 
be the actual purchase price. 
The subsidy will be issued in 
the form of a cheque payable 
to the purchaser. 
 
3. Only one rebate per year per proper-
ty will be issued. 
 
4. To be eligible you must have a    
District of Hudson’s Hope property tax 
account in your name, a completed 
rebate form, original purchase receipt 
(photocopies not accepted), and the 
tree tag indicating  

5. Trees are to be planted at the     
address associated with the property 
tax account. Trees are not to be plant-
ed on public property, right of way or 
easement. 
 
6. The District of Hudson’s Hope      

accepts no responsibility for 
loss, damages or claims to 
property caused by or result-
ing from Community Tree 
Planting Rebate Policy. 
 
7.The District of Hudson’s 
Hope reserves the right to 

reverse the rebate if information 
provided on the application form is 
either incorrect or untrue, or if the 
terms and conditions have been 
breached. 

 
8. The District of Hudson’s Hope       
reserves the right to alter, cancel or 
discontinue the program at any time. 

All applicants are required to accept terms and conditions of the 
rebate program, which include: 

District of Hudson’s 
Hope Tree Planting 
Rebate Program is 
Running again for 

2020 

ONLY WHILE QUANTITIES LAST  
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Nearly one third of all wildfires in B.C. are detected and reported by the 
general public. Public wildfire reports have resulted in immeasurable savings 
in property damage, forest resources and fire suppression dollars.  
 

Report a Wildfire:  
 

If you see a wildfire 
please report it to Wildfire Management Service at  

1-800-663-5555 or call *5555  
toll free on most cellular networks.  

Alternately, you can report a wildfire to 9-1-1. 
 

What You'll Be Asked:  
The details that you provide are critical in determining the type of response 
that the fire will receive from fire suppression authorities. Your help is 
greatly appreciated as it helps us to allocate our resources more efficiently 
and respond quickly to wildfire activity. 
 

Further information on wildfires, provincial danger ratings and forest restrictions 
can be obtained by calling our toll-free Wildfire Information number:  

REPORT  

WILDFIRES 

1-800-663-5555 OR *5555 ON YOUR CELL PHONE 

•your phone number and the location of the fire 
•what the fire is burning (trees? What species?)  

•the size of the fire 
•how quickly the fire is spreading 

•the colour of the smoke 
•whether there are values or lives at risk 
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10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Vac & Steamer Combo   

Labour Crews 
Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    

 

 1 2 
 

3 4 
 

5 
 

6 
 

7 

 

8 9 
 

10 
 
 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 14 

 

 

15 16 

17 18 
 

19 
 

20 21 22 

 
23 

24 

 
31 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 30 

M AY  20 2 0  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 
 

7 8 
 

9 10 11 
 

12 13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 18 
 

19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 
 

27 

28 29 
 

30     

J U N E 2 0 2 0  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 
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SOLUTION TO  
LAST MONTHS PUZZLE 

IS ON PAGE 37 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. Finally! We are having some great Spring 
weather and the days are getting longer! We hope everyone can get outside and get some 
fresh air and sunshine! It does wonders for the mind, body and soul. 
 
Normally, at this time of year, we would be holding a Mother’s Day Steak & Lobster Dinner 
to celebrate our Mom’s with a fantastic dinner with all the trimmings. Unfortunately, this 
year, the event will have to be cancelled due to the pandemic. We wish all the Mom’s eve-
rywhere a very Happy Mother’s Day and hope you have a wonderful day! 
 
These troubled times have been especially difficult for our Food Bank as the Friends of Hud-
son’s Hope are unable to operate the Thrift Store to generate the income necessary to keep 
the shelves stocked. This is a time when it is needed even more than ever.  
 
That being said, we decided to go ahead with our annual Meat Draw this year, with the pro-
ceeds going to help our community Food Bank!! 
 
Win a cooler full of beef, chicken and pork worth $500!! Tickets are $5 each. Draw date 
will be June 21/20! Tickets are on sale at Legacy Village Market, Marg’s Mini-Mart or any 
Lions Club member.   
 
A huge thanks goes out to W6 Ranch, the Quibell family, Cassie and Royce Stark, Joanie 
Graham, Shawn Shepherd & Legacy Village Market. 
 
Also, a huge thank you to all our front-line workers and their extraordinary courage and 
commitment to help us all get through this safely.  
 

The great part about living in this community is the kindness and generosity of the people 
who live here!  That holds especially true during trying times such as these. Be kind to one 
another, check on your friends, loved ones, neighbors, and seniors. Be there for each other…
and together we WILL get through this! 
 
Don’t forget to practice social distancing and wash your hands!  Be safe, stay healthy…and 
BE KIND!  

Submitted with pride 
 
Roary   
 

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart” 
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Homeowner Information 

to Building Permits  
 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

•construct a new home; 

•locate mobile / modular home; 

•construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

•construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

•renovate existing buildings; 

•undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

•enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

•move or demolish a building; 

•re-roof a building; 

•reconstruct after damage; 

•plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 
Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 



May 2020 25 The Bulletin 

 

2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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Not Accepted 

•  Straws 

• Juice cartons and boxes can be 
returned to depot for deposit re-
fund or included in container re-
cycling 

Accepted Materials 

• Paper cups for hot and cold bever-
ages 

• Cartons and boxes for milk, milk-
type beverages, cream, substitute 
eggs, broth, sauces, etc. 

• Frozen dessert boxes for ice cream, 
frozen yogurt, etc. 

 Where Accepted 

• Recycle BC depots 

• Multi-family collection 

• Curbside Collection 

Paper packaging is recycled into new boxes, paper towels, tissues, paper-based plant pots, the paper 
cover for drywall liner, Kraft paper, brown paper products including paper towels.  

 

   HIKES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE OR  CANCELLATION DUE TO COVID-19 RESTRICTIONS 

https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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Summer hours are here!  

 
The museum will be closed until further notice  
 

Summer Staff Needed: The museum is now 
accepting applications for our Summer Stu-
dent positions. The museum is looking for a 
Digitization Assistant and a Curator Assistant, 
Job dates would be from May or June 14 un-
til August 31, 2019, Wage: $15/hr 30 hours/
week. 

 
 
 

Job Description: Collate artifact documentation to complete 
an inventory of artifacts on display in exhibition areas and 
outdoor cabins. Upload data onto database. Some accession-
ing will be necessary, guiding tours and working in the gift 
shop, Experience working with data entry and working in a 
library or museum an asset. Please send or drop off resume 
and cover letter to the museum before May 5, 2019.  
 
The Next Historical Society meeting will be announced de-
pending on the Corona situation. If you would like any further 
information, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by 
email at hhmuseum@pris.ca. 
 

Summer Hours are 9- 4:30 Monday to Friday – starting May 1st  
 
I will be available at the Museum at the above listed times. 
 
Christian Eschenburg  
 
Assistant Manager  

Bill Carter 

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Amber Norton, Library Director 
At the time that this edition of the Bulletin is being writ-
ten, much is still uncertain regarding when the library will  
reopen, and when it will be safe to start programs back up.  
Please go to our Facebook page or watch for updates via 
HHPSA to obtain up-to-date information about when the 
library will be open for face-to-face services. Interlibrary Loans will remain 
closed until the Provincial Library authorities deem it safe to reactivate this service.  
  

In the meantime, library staff are available to keep your electronic services active so that 
you can keep reading and educating yourselves at home. Call and leave a message at (250)
783-9414 or email hlibrary@pris.ca.  Don’t hesitate to contact us for your library card 
number, card renewals, signing up for a new card, etc..  We are available to help!  
 

Did you know… 
 

• You do not need to sign up for Facebook to view our page?  Go to https://
m.facebook.com/hudsonshopepubliclibrary/ or search for Hudson’s Hope Public Li-
brary Facebook to find our feed in a browser. We will continue posting information 
about online access almost every day while we are closed.   

 

• Shellie posts a weekly kids craft on our Facebook 
page on Tuesday mornings, take a picture of your 
craft attempt and share it in the comments. 

 

•  We have two electronic platforms for you to bor-
row eBooks and Audiobooks; Library2Go and 
RBDigital! Each of these platforms have separate 
title lists, so please make sure to check them both 
out! You can access Library2go from the Libby or 
the Overdrive apps. There is also an app for 
RBDigital. Both of these borrowing interfaces can 
also be used on a desktop computer as well.  

 

• Tip: if you access the catalogue through our web-
site, searching for a title will show your results in 
both Overdrive and RBdigital. Go to our website, search catalogue for title. If you 
would only like to see digital resources come back in your search, change the Format 
dropdown menu to Audiobooks (electronic) or Books (electronic).   

 

• If your electronic holds list is full but you still don’t have a book to read, you can still 
borrow electronic items! Through the Libby app, click on the search bar then change 
“Availability” to “Available Now”. For the Overdrive app, again click the search bar, 

mailto:hlibrary@pris.ca
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then click on “advanced” and change the “Availability” drop-down menu to “Available 
Now”. Both of these interfaces have the same titles and also offer an “Express Collec-
tion” which features titles that are available for loan immediately without a holds list for 
a shorter loan period. You can search RBdigital for titles that are available immediately 
as well, click the search icon, choose eBook or Audiobook and change the 
“Availability” drop-down menu to “Available”.  

 

• Electronic audiobook and eBook loans are up significantly. Please be courteous of oth-
er users in the province by returning the item as soon as you are done so that the next 
person in line can borrow the item. Most electronic loans only allow for one user at a 
time per record. Through Library2go, you can also delay your loan and still be the next 
person in line! 

 

• Our library subscribes to a database of videos from RBDigital called IndieFlix. 
“IndieFlix is a streaming movie service that offers access to pop culture favorites, box 
office hits, award-winning feature films, documentaries, and shorts.” These can either 
be accessed through the IndieFlix app or website. Just click through the entertainment 
link on the RBdigital app or website to access IndieFlix. Selection includes cult favorites 
Planet of the Apes (1968) and Halloween (1978), series such as Injustice and Black Widows, 
social impact pieces like Living the Change: Inspiring Stories for a Sustainable Future, classic 
TV including The Beverly Hillbillies, The Lucy Show and Bonanza and even classic animation 
such as Woody Woodpecker and Friends or Felix the Cat. 

 

• You can check out our website for more information about all of our electronic loan 
services, including NNELS (National Network for Equitable Library Service) for the 
print-disabled. Please let us know if you qualify to access this feature as we need to up-
date your library account to access these additional titles. https://
hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/research/download-digital-media-ebooks-audiobooks-
movies-magazines-more/  

 

• You can gain access to your library account through our website to see what items are 
on loan or to renew items. During the closure, renewals will already be updated for af-
ter we reopen. Anything that was overdue will not be renewed automatically. Fines ac-
crued during the closure for on these items that could not be renewed by the system 
will be waived. If you logon to “My Account” you can see both physical and electronic 
(from Library2go) Items on Hold and Items Checked Out. By clicking on the Holds 
tab, you can see the Status of your hold. If you have never logged in to your patron ac-
count before, please contact us to receive your temporary password. 

 

• The Gale database offers courses for free.  Take a course in Accounting & Finance, 
Business, Computer Applications, Design & Composition, Healthcare & Medical, Lan-
guage & Arts, Law & Legal, Personal Development, Teaching & Education, Technolo-
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gy and Writing & Publishing.  The next enrollment dates are May 13 and June 17. 
https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/research/databases/complete-list/ 

 
 
 

Item Donations – Donations to the library will not be received until after we resume 
normal operations.   
 
 

We really miss seeing all of you  
and hope to see you again soon! 
 

“Everything will look better in the  
morning. There will be hope again when  

the light returns. The despair is only an  
illusion, a trick the darkness plays.” 

― Blake Crouch, Recursion 



May 2020 31 The Bulletin 

 



The Bulletin                                                                                                32                                                                                           May 2020 

 



May 2020 33 The Bulletin 

 

 

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 
 

 

  

  

  

  

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Freddette Ave 

Hudson’s Hope  

$125,000.00 

MLS R2406599 

9441 Beattie Dr. 

Hudson’s Hope 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2421500 

 10105 Arena Road 

Hudson’s Hope 

$529,900.00 

MLS R2385740 

 10118 MacDougall  

Hudson’s Hope 

$199,900.00 

MLS R2426803 

Call  
Lanna Tucker  
250-793-4270  

 
Let’s get your place 

LISTED and 
SOLD ! 

10101 MacDougall  

Hudson’s Hope 

$229,900.00 

MLS R2431390 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/Max Action Realty Inc. 
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-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 

 
 
 

Leo & Ethel Rutledge Scholarship 
APPLICATIONS NOW BEING RECEIVED 

Every year the District of Hudson’s Hope awards $1000 to one grade 12 
graduate who is interested in pursuing a post secondary education. The Dis-
trict looks at applicants who:  
 

• Will attend a full time institution within two years of the date of gradua-
tion from high school. 

• Academic Achievement. 
• Citizenship and Service to the Community. 
Applications for this scholarship should be made in writing and should in-
clude: 
• Copy of Grade 11 final marks and report card marks received thus far 

in Grade 12. 
• A description of extra-curricular, community, or volunteer activities in 

which the student has participated. 
• A summary of past/current employment, if any. 
• A summary of goals and plans for post-secondary education. 
 

Applications must be delivered to the municipal office by June 1st, 2020 in 
a sealed envelope marked “Scholarship Application”.  



May 2020 35 The Bulletin 

 

WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email esterjean@outlook.com 
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 

  
Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

Wednesday to Friday:   
10:00am to 4:00pm 

Saturday:  1:00 to 4:00pm 
Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s 

 
10324 Gething Street 

250-783-9211 

CLOSED UNTIL  
FURTHER NOTICE 

 
APRIL SOLUTION 
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Harv chose Hudson’s 

Hope as his home in 

2003. He moved from 

Ontario, and found here 

peace, beauty, and good 

folks. A new life began 

for Harv. The following 

years found him involved 

in the library board and 

the New Horizons, curling 

on team Sarauer, selling 

honey at the farmers 

market, writing poems 

and stories for the Fall 

Fair, and golfing in the JV 

Classic (proudly winning 

the coveted 2011 Brown 

Jacket). 
 

We’d like to extend our gratitude to the many kind people who made the 

past seventeen years special ones for Harv. Various board members and 

managers at Silver Willow Court have shown a commitment to affordable 

senior’s housing. Many thanks. We’d also like to acknowledge those who 

have provided Harv with meals, namely Grace, Steve and Taffy, with their 

tasty Tuesday lunches, Deb Brough for treats appearing in the post box, 

and Harv’s extraordinary friend Deb at his favorite restaurant, On The 

Rim. You’re all simply the best. 
 

Towards the end all the staff at our Clinic  

provided care and support beyond the call of  

duty. Most notably Faye who squeezed Harv in on 

more than one occasion and the ever compassion-

ate Dr Courtney and Susan who stayed by our side 

through it all. A deeply felt thank you. 
 

From Harv’s family, a sincere appreciation to 

everyone in our community who helped make 

his final years fulfilling ones.  

February 7, 1929 – March 26, 2020 

 

Dearly Missed 

Always remembered 

RIP Harv 

Harvey Armitage 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

There will not be a service in March. Bishop 
David Lehmann will be doing the next service on 

Saturday, April 11th at 2 pm. Drop by for 
lunch at noon to visit with him. 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP  
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-
9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual 
appointments, however the bus gener-
ally starts making the return trip from 

Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

 

 
 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

•Walking track and gym available 

•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-
days 

•Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  

CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 
 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….… 9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:……………………………………………………………… 250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….  hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….…………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                                               or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….   250-783-5505 
E-mail:………………………………………   hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Sunday and Monday …………………………..Closed  
             Tuesday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
             Wednesday to Friday………………. 10:00am -  4:00pm 
             Saturday …………………………………..1:00pm to 4:00pm 
Bag Week last week of the month from Tuesday to Saturday 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen …… Joan     250-783-8756 

                                                    Stephanie     250-783-0959 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


